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EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 2nd August 2011
7.00pm at London South Bank University

	Present:
	Emma Beckinsale

	
	Lynda Chase 

Toby Head

Fay Israsena

	
	Jennie Male

John Petrides

	
	Martin Shipp 

Alan Spelling

	
	Phil Taylor 

Jon Train

Jenny Vincent

	
	

	Apologies:
	Simon Austin

James Beckinsale 




1.
Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Simon Austin and James Beckinsale.

2.
Minutes of previous meeting  
The committee had no comments regarding the minutes of the previous meeting.

The Committee members are still experiencing some email problems. It was agreed that while this is being looked at by Simon, people’s individual email addresses should be cc-ed.

	Alan Spelling
	a.spelling@ntlworld.com

	Emma Beckinsale
	emma@optimahealth.co.uk

	Fay Israsena
	secretary@triathlonlondon.org

	James Beckinsale
	jamesbeckinsale@hotmail.com

	Jennie Male
	jenniemale@hotmail.com

	Jenny Vincent
	jennyvincent@triathlonengland.org

	John Petrides
	jgpsp@blueyonder.co.uk

	Jon Train
	jontrain@triathlonengland.org

	Lynda Chase
	lyndachase@gmail.com

	Martin Shipp
	martin.shippo@gmail.com

	Simon Austin
	web@triathlonlondon.org

	Toby Head
	tjwh@tobyhead.com

	
	


Action
Simon to resend login details to the website


Simon to double check the “committee” email address goes to the above email addresses

3.
Chairman’s report and progress against strategic plan
See Appendix – taken as read.
Alan noted that the Volunteer Coordinator role on the Committee is still vacant and needs to be filled. 

4.
Committee members’ activity report
See Appendix – taken as read.

5.
RPM report
The activity report of the RPMs was taken as read – see Appendix.

 
Jenny reported that there are first aid courses run by TE and a “Time to listen” course in November for people who have done safeguarding. There are also many “Welfare courses”.
Action
Jenny to email the dates to Toby

London Regional Development Group for 16 to 19 year-olds

Jenny is currently working on implementing a London Regional Development Group for 16 to 19 year-olds to retain and support them in the step up from Junior to Senior competition.

 

The programme will include a monthly Sunday morning coaching session and some athletes will have the possibility to train to become a coach in the afternoon.

The Committee is supportive of the initiative and has offered to help, for example by funding a head coach who could assist in writing up a general coaching programme.

Action
Jenny to send a cost estimate to the Committee

Jenny is also looking for a couple of events that would be suitable for 16-19-year-olds. The Committee suggested VOTWO. The point was raised that it would be useful to know how many people in this age group would be interested to race. 
6.
Academy
John reported that during the last TE Board meeting, London was praised for running a great academy.

John confirmed that the Committee will receive the same amount of funding this year and next year from TE.

Action
Martin to take this into consideration in the accounts’ forecasts

Jennie mentioned that she is talking to some journalists about placing a feature about the London academy, perhaps in Triathlon Europe.

The date of the trials in Loughborough has been chosen and will be on 17th September 2012.
Action
James to email invitation to clubs and their members

Alan remarked that there weren’t many Committee members at the London Youth Games and it would be beneficial for Committee members to be there for observation. Jon Train has the results which he will send to the list of contacts.
Action
Jenny to send that contact list to Emma and James so they can email them about Loughborough

7.
Quality events in the London League
Alan made the observation that amongst others, events, such as Thames Turbo, may no longer be suitable for inclusion in the league. The league demands specifically high standard events which organisers should strive to achieve. The issue was fully discussed and reviews were agreed.   

The Committee agreed that it would be good practice to have at least one Committee member attend each race of the league so as to review it for next year’s admission to the league. 

As an increasing number of events are created, there will be more demand to be on the league. The Committee will draw up a formal list of criteria that all the races will need to meet in order to become part of the league. While these could be based on those used for the quality mark, this will still require a physical presence on the day to ensure the events are well run.
Action
Toby to draft list of criteria to present to the Committee

The Committee has agreed that there shouldn’t be more than one race per weekend to avoid competition between events. All next year’s races dates have been fixed except for Full-on Tri.

8.
Development grant
The Committee recognised that some funding should go towards supporting volunteers events. There is also funding available to support quality officials.
Actions
Martin to monitor if grants are received when due

Martin to send copy of grant letter to Fay
9.
Website 

The Committee recognised that it could benefit from using the newsletter function more. 

Actions
Fay to learn from Simon and to pass on knowledge to Jennie



Jenny to change the TriLon address on the TE website to “.org.uk”



Jenny to ask Jon to email his Twitter ID so we can do a newsfeed on the website



10.
Awards 

In addition to the BTF awards, the London Region will have the following awards:

· Club contributor of the year

· Event of the year

· League winner (x2)

The Committee agreed that the award criteria should be any valuable contribution in the relevant area and an explanation why.

The BTF awards are:

· Best volunteer

· Best young volunteer

· Best official

· Best children’s coach

· Best participation coach

· Best performance/development coach

· Best young coach

The BTF nominations close on Friday 16th September at 12pm, but Alan should be able to extend the deadline for London to October as we will have pre-selected the London winners for them.

Actions
John to write email to clubs to ask them to nominate people

Jennie to forward John’s email to the Committee’s contact list

Award ceremony

It was agreed that the winners shouldn’t pay for a ticket.

Actions
John and Jennie to agree date in November and make arrangements



Jennie to email clubs to announce the award ceremony
11.
Volunteers and officials for IRC
Emma is currently organising the IRC trip. The costs are being kept to a minimum but the hotel and coach are proving to be more expensive than last year. She suggested a possible cutback on the race kits (which are funded through the academy). However, this shouldn’t be a problem as the Committee has more funding this year.
Actions
Emma to present costs for the Committee to approve
12.
London League sponsorship
Jennie confirmed that Zone3 is happy to continue sponsoring the Senior League next year. She suggested the Committee invites them to the award party.

Actions
Jennie to organise a meeting with Zone3 in October to discuss the plans for 2012
13.
TE Volunteer info survey
Actions

Jennie to help forward the survey request to the Committee’s contacts
13.
Canary Wharf Triathlon and Kids of Steel
See point 5. (RPM’s Report)


14.
Ongoing coaching for IRC team
Phil thought it would be good to continue to coach the IRC team after the event so they could race together at other events. However, some of the children are already on the academy and so we will have to see whether there will be enough children interested. To make this happen, we could get the coaches of all the clubs to help.

Actions

Jenny and Phil to work together to see whether there is any funding available

15.
Death of Jack B.
Jack B., who was leading the league series, passed away last month at the age of 16. He was a member of the Optima team.
Emma suggested the Committee should do a gesture for his parents. This could be an award named after him, for example, “outstanding performance” or “most improved youth”.

Actions

Emma to talk to Jack’s parents to see what they would like to do


Alan to write a letter of condolence to them

15.
Funding for officials
The Committee has agreed to fund a kit (caps/t-shirts) for officials to wear while officiating, which would help make them visible and raise the profile of Triathlon London. It has yet to decide who will get the kit. Jenny noted that this could also be funding by BTF.
Actions
Lynda to look into the costs of providing the kit to all London officials

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:20 pm.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_____________________

Chairman
Appendix – Triathlon London Committee Activity Report

Chairman – Alan Spelling
With several League events completed and the season well advanced we have seen great enjoyment, great racing and excellent results all-round. 
It has been very encouraging to see the results of hard work with the toddlers at the Kids of Steel and effects of coaching support allowing all competitors, especially the super-fast exhibitionists to compete for positions in the leagues and to achieve their personal goals. 

There are plans in the pipeline for additional support of 16 – 19-year-olds and funding donated to the committee to support quality coaching, quality officials and quality volunteers.

We have received funding to develop quality events and this will be a discussion for the meeting. 

The two massive London KOS events were exceptionally well received with Willesden breaking all records for attendance. These do not happen without substantial work and the effort.
I attended The London Youth games which again were outstanding with substantial numbers of very impressive and talented youngsters participating.

I saw the new event at Croydon from Trinity school supervised and delivered by John Pedrides and his team. With main road closures and other consideration, it went remarkably well. Feedback all round was very positive and complimentary. Yet another new event in London delivered to a very high standard.
The impending largest triathlon event in the world, The London Triathlon on 30th and 31st July followed the next weekend by the Hyde Park Olympic Test Event, with the huge age group weekend built in, sets London apart from the rest. Canary Wharf elite event was reportedly a success. All these depend on our volunteers. I have seen our London volunteers in action and they are second to none. All are very highly motivated and top quality.

It is now time to consider the end of season awards and presentations We need as many people as  possible to, celebrate, reward  the enormous amount of time and effort given to the sport in London by the volunteers, officials, organisers and athletes of all abilities.

Senior league – Toby Head

Triathlon London League 2011 Series – the majority of the races have taken place with the results being posted onto the Triathlon London website. Thames Turbo has won the League but the mob match is still all to play for.
	Race
	Date
	Event
	Organiser
	Entries

	1
	09 Apr
	Ful-On Duathlon
	Ful-On Tri Club
	Completed

	2
	10 Apr
	Dragon Slayer Duathlon
	East London Triathletes
	Completed

	3
	25 Apr
	Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon
	Thames Turbo Triathlon Club
	Completed

	4
	08 May
	Kingfisher Aquathlon
	Kingfisher Triathletes
	Completed

	5
	08 May
	Hatch End Harrow Sprint Triathlon
	Jetstream Tri Club
	Completed

	6
	22 May
	Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon
	Crystal Palace Triathletes
	Completed

	7
	17 Jul
	Hillingdon Sprint Triathlon
	Hillingdon Triathletes
	Completed

	8
	13 Aug
	Clash of the Tritons Aquathlon
	Greenwich Tritons Triathlon Club
	Open – 50

	9
	30 Oct
	Jekyll & Hyde Park Duathlon
	Serpentine
	Opens August


Discussion items:

1. Future races for league inclusion

a. What is the cap that we want to impose on the number of races in the league?

b. What races are under consideration?

i. OpenWaterSwim Aquathlon

ii. London Fields Aquathlon

c. What criteria will be used to assess inclusion / exclusion?

d. How many races do we want in the league?

e. How involved do we want to be in avoiding date clashes?

2. Proposed Races for 2012 – Olympic Year!

	Race
	Provisional Date
	Event
	Organiser

	1
	
	Ful-On Duathlon
	Ful-On Tri Club

	2
	29th April 2012
	Dragon Slayer Duathlon
	East London Triathletes

	3
	Monday 9th April 2012
	Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon
	Thames Turbo Triathlon Club

	4
	13 May 2012
	Kingfisher Aquathlon
	Kingfisher Triathletes

	5
	15 July 2012?
	Hatch End Harrow Sprint Triathlon
	Jetstream Tri Club

	6
	
	Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon
	Crystal Palace Triathletes

	7
	
	Hillingdon Sprint Triathlon
	Hillingdon Triathletes

	8
	2nd/3rd week August
	Clash of the Tritons Aquathlon
	Greenwich Tritons Triathlon Club

	9
	28th October 2012
	Jekyll & Hyde Park Duathlon
	Serpentine


Event organiser’s guidelines for 2012 series – Final Decision is for the London Triathlon Committee
1. Race must have been running for at least one year
2. Min race size eg. Entry limit >150 with >100 finishers
3. Max race size eg. Entry limit <600
4. Results must list club name, age group and gender (vets and juniors must be clearly identified)
5. Results and a selection of photos must be emailed to Triathlon London League Coordinator on league@triathlonlondon.org as soon as possible following each event
6. Race organiser must list race as part of the Triathlon London League with link to www.traithlonlondon.org league page from the event website (button link is available)
7. New events required to submit referee’s report and results sheets from the previous year in order for the event to be properly assessed
8. Events must hold the BTF “Event Quality Mark” level 1 accreditation by 2013 (this allows all events enough time to achieve this event standard)
Secretary - Fay Israsena
· Prepared agenda of the August meeting
· Dealt with various correspondence
Technical Coordinator - Lynda Chase

· All London region races have been allocated referees.

· Trainee referees are all getting on with their shadows.

· The new level 2’s are managing to get some experience using the South East Region races

· Several London region referees enjoyed an evening at Canary Wharf at the Elite super sprint race that was part of the British Super Series. We also have referees of various levels officiating at Hyde Park this weekend both in Elite and age group races.

MONTHLY REPORT - June 2011
Jenny Vincent – London

· Highlights

1. Confirmation of Sportivate funding for the Tri-Eng/Sportivate CAF developing triathlon training and events in Willesden and Merton.

2. Successful Kids of Steel event at Willesden leisure centre with 1000 children participating from a variety of local schools.

3. Successful and exciting super series event at Canary Wharf with over 60 volunteers from the London region helping to make the event a great success.

· Key meetings:
1.  2nd June: South CAF meeting – Crystal Palace to collect home nation membership forms from the Crystal Palace triathlon – 10 new members.

2. 2nd June: CAF project planning meeting and template development at Sport England.

3. 3rd June: Introductory meeting with TRIFRESH in Shepperton, to discuss club affiliation and to view a new open water swimming facility.
4. 7th June: TriStep CAF meeting with London academy coach to introduce the project and get some feedback and look at possible involvement in the project.
5. 14th June: NGB Forum meeting, with updates on the school sport system, sports makers and Sportivate.

6. 15th June: 1:1 meeting with National Development Manager
7. 15th June: South CAF Crystal Palace level 2 bursary meeting to go through the bursary agreement and discuss bursary hours.
8. 16th June: North London NGB road show to meet with key North London partners, to network and look at the development of projects for next year.

9. 21st June: CPD meeting with possible workshop presenter to discuss involvement in the Triathlon England coaching conference and confirm workshop content.

10. 21st June: South CAF meeting Clapham Chasers level 1 bursary coaches to go through the bursary agreement and discuss bursary hours.

11. 23rd June: Tri-Eng/Sportivate CAF meeting at Willesden leisure centre to introduce the project to potential volunteers and coaches interested in getting involved.

12. 23rd June: Kids of Steel meeting at Willesden Leisure centre to ensure all in place for the kids of steel event week.

13. 27th June: TriStep CAF working group meeting to develop action steps to put the project into practice and to assign roles to the working group.

14. 27th June: Triathlon England coach CPD meeting to finalise workshops and booking and to develop promotional material.

15. 28th June: Maidstone Kids of Steel event.

16. 29th June: Willesden Kids of Steel event.

17. 30th June: Canary Wharf super series event.

· Contacts
1. 2nd June:  John Petrides, Chairman of Crystal Palace triathlon club.

2. 2rd June: Kat Valk, Regional Programme Manager for South East.
3. 3rd June: Jenni Wilson, S and C trainer and Gary Kemish, level 1 coach at TRIFRESH.
4. 7th June: James Beckinsale, regional academy coach for London.
5. 15th June: Paul Eaglestone, Scott Wise and Dean Thurlow (level 2 coaches at Crystal Palace)

6. 16th June: North London Sports Partners, David Chaufen (Lea Valley Regional park), Sam Fuller (Programme Manager at Saracens Foundation) and Cathy Carr (Sports Development Manager at Tottenham Hotspur Foundation).

7. 21st June: Neil Lewis, English Institute of sport, sports science specialist.

8. 21st June: Rachel Pye, Graeme Buscke and Vicki Bohlbro, level 1 coaches at Clapham Chasers.

9. 23rd June: Kristin Duffy and Ben Perry, possible volunteers and coaches from Serpentine.

10. 23rd June: Jane Hylton, Contract Manager at Willesden Leisure Centre.

11. 29th June: One Step Beyond events team, Zara Hyde Peters (CEO British Triathlon), John Lunt (London 2012), many volunteers and representatives of the London clubs.
· Problems /Issues

1. Hold up of new three tier accreditation system as many clubs are waiting to begin with this, especially those involved in the South CAF project.

2. Difficulty in setting up a working group for the TriStep 16-19 CAF. Initial target was to get all key volunteers and coaches together but this has been difficult at this time of year.

3. Difficulty in getting advice for the set up of new events within clubs. I believe some guidelines should be available from the region to support clubs who are trying to set up new events.
· Significant progress against new interventions
1.1 –Talent Clubs – Still waiting for the introduction of the new 3 tier accreditation system.

1.2 – Coaching Access Funding (CAF) projects.

1. South Region CAF

1. Completion of level 2 coaching qualifications and coaches beginning to complete bursary hours in their clubs.

2. Development of the Triathlon England Coaching Conference and ready to release promotional information to clubs and coaches.

2. Step Up Stones (16-19 project)

Initial introduction of this project with key partners and volunteers who will help drive the project forward. First working group meeting has taking place, to outline initial actions and to assign key roles in taking the initiative forwards.

3. Trent Park CAF

1. Event possibly postponed (tbc) to September, this will allow for more detailed planning and a longer window with which to open it out to local clubs. This should lead to success in achieving participation target of 160 race starts (80 new)
2. 2 coaches identified and completing level 1 coaching bursaries at the Hillingdon level 1 course.
3. Kingfishers CAF
1. Kingfishers have applied for Level 1 Qualitymark, next step is to organise an initial meeting to get this going.
2. Initial mentoring for existing level 1 coach ready to get started. JV to email all parties and initiate the three hours of mentoring by Jon Horsman.

4.      Tri-Eng/Sportivate CAF

1. Initial funding granted which will lead to the initiation of the Willesden and Merton     projects.
2. Key volunteers and potential coaches identified and all prepared to join working group to move forwards with the project in Willesden.
2.1 Schools Competition – National Aquathlon competition has been confirmed for July 10th 2011. Initial invites have gone out to schools in the region, need to push this through and ensure there is a substantial entry from London.

2.2 Kids of Steel – all complete!
3.1 Right Event, Place, Organiser – no update.

3.2 Events

i.  Crystal Palace is close to completion on this and final information and documents have been sent to John Petrides to conclude. I have sent out a secondary email to chase this up and to offer more assistance. 

ii. Initial meeting carried out with Toby Head and Ful-on. I now need to work through this and get as much evidence as possible off the public domain.

iii. Qualitymark applications received from Tri-Together and Kingfishers.

3.3 Officiating 

JV to move forward with level 1 official’s opportunities agreed in South CAF.
3.4 Volunteers: 60 volunteers at both the Canary Wharf super series event and the Willesden Kids of Steel from the London region.

3.5  Quality Assured Clubs – no update

3.6 Coaching – initial course requirements for 2011/12 sent through to head office. Dates will be confirmed and posted soon.
3.7 Triathlon for All – no update
MONTHLY REPORT: June 2011

London, Jon Train
· Highlights
1. Potential for Triathlon Dev’ Officer in partnership with University of East London

2. Tata Kids of Steel: Willesden Green

3. Canary Wharf GE Super Sprint
· Key meetings and contacts

1. 9/06 Colfes School Greenwich. Jenny Brown

2. 10/06 Social Media, TE Loughborough 

3. 13/06 UEL, discussions on part-funding Triathlon officer for Borough. David Cosford.

4. 15/06 1:2:1 GH

5. 17/06 Seven Islands LC, Southwark and Fusion Leisure

6. 20/06 Greenwich tritons, Ed Simpson

7. 21/06 ESC D3 Triathlon, Christine Meek

8. 29/06 Willesden Green, Tata Kids of Steel

9. 30/06 Canary Wharf, GE Super Sprint

· Problems/issues
1. National Schools competition – invites have gone out to 450 secondary schools in Greater London. No positive replies. Concerns at notice and the day, also the travel / overnight stay.
· Significant progress against new interventions
1. 1.1 Talent Clubs

2. 1.2 Coaching Access Funding (CAF) 

1. Newham HUB 2011-12

1. Reviewing the proposal and the impact of a p/t triathlon development officer

2. Mornington Chasers 2011-12
1. Club are keen to get some coaches trained up as soon as possible

3. London Fields CAF 2011-12
1. Reviewing the event quality mark application for their Aquathlon

2. Club has also indicated it will be running another Aquathlon in the Autumn

4. Greenwich Club 2011-12

1. Met with club chair and they have decided to move their children’s event in the Clash of the Tritons to a gap in the calendar next year. 

2. The chair would like the event to be part of the childrens series.

5. Participation Project 2011-12

1. Putting together the “tender” document.

6. One2go Participation 2011-12
1. Meeting with One2go to work on the detail on the participation project.

3. 2.1 Schools Competition
1. Invites gone out to all secondary schools in Greater London. (450)

2. Coopers School in Havering registered their interest.
4. 2.2 Kids of Steel

1. 29th June Willesden Green LC JV in control see JV report.
5. 3.1 Right Event, Place, Organiser
1. No updates
6. 3.2 Events Accreditation

1. London Fields Aquathlon data supplied working on collation

2. London Youth Games have registered for EQM L1
3. Serpentine would like to work towards EQM L2 for the Jekyll and Hyde Duathlon

4. IMG have gone quiet on the Blenheim and London events

7. 3.3 Officiating
1. Email from SE Technical Co-ordinator went out to all London Officials asking if they would like to officiate SE events.

2. This is in response to London’s issues over events and the SE’s regions issues on Official numbers.

8. 3.4 Volunteers
1. Working with Regional committee and BTF events team to raise team for Canary Wharf Super Sprint event on the 30th June.

9. 3.5 Quality Assured Clubs
1. Hillingdon Triathletes started process.

2. Serpentine working towards Starmark

10. 3.6 Coaching
1. Level 1 Course at Uxbridge started on 25th June.
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